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Lions are Outstanding Seniors 
By Twylla Altepeter, Editor, Fertile Journal 
When it comes to volunteer service, it could be said Polk 
County’s Outstanding Senior Citi-zens do the Lions share – 
and much more. Jeannine Windels and Gerald “Jerry” 
Amiot, both of Crookston, are long-time Lions Club  
members and officers. 
Polk County Committee on Aging Chairman David Bertils 
introduced the Outstanding Seniors at the Polk County Fair.  
Jeannine Windels, 76, was nominated by Allen  
Chesley,  a member of the Committee on Aging. 
“Jeannine finds great enjoyment in activities that recognize 
others for their achievements: Choosing scholarship recipi-
ents through the NW Minnesota Women’s Fund and the 
Golden Link Lil Snyder Scholarship; honoring fellow Lions 
with Melvin Jones and Helen Keller awards and hosting 
receptions to honor ‘Experienced Americans’ from the ar-
ea. She also enjoys encouraging young people through the 
UMC Campus Lions and the Crookston Leo Club,”  
Chesley wrote. 
“Jeannine exemplifies the Lions motto ‘We Serve’ in all aspects of her life,” he added. 
After retiring as president of the Crookston Area Chamber of Commerce in 2006, Windels continued to serve the area 
on the board of the Crookston Development Authority, the Minnesota Cold Weather Resource Center board and  
Riverland Association. 
Windels has served on the Glenmore Foundation board (to provide financial support for Riverview Recovery Center, a 
program for the chemically dependent) since 2014, the Crookston Planning Commission since 2013, the NW Minnesota 
Women’s Fund advisory committee since 2015 and the Trinity Women of the ELCA board since 2006. She has been 
Northwest Minnesota Synodical Wo-men’s Organization conference coordinator since 2015. 
A 25-year member of the Crookston Lions Club, Windels has been club secretary since 2006. She has chaired many  
projects. Recent examples include the 2012 district convention, the club’s 75th anniversary celebration and the awards 
selection committee. Windels is the club’s eyeglass recycling chairman, collecting, sorting and packing donated glasses, 
which she transports to a recycling pickup location in St. Cloud. 
She served as Lions District 5M-11 governor from 2009 to 2010, visiting each of the 68 clubs in northwest Minnesota 
and Manitoba. Windels was instrumental in chartering the University of Minnesota Crookston Lions Club in 2010 and 
continues to serve as a mentor to the club. 
In 2013, she was appointed to the Minnesota Lions Vision Foundation board of directors. In addition to attending board 
and committee meetings, Windels speaks to Lions clubs and community groups about the Vision Foundation and the 
Minnesota Lions Eye Bank, encouraging eye and tissue donations. 
After age 65, Windels has received numerous awards including the NW Minnesota Foundation Ruth Edevold Award for 
Excellence in Leadership in 2004, Crookston Chamber Chairman’s Award for Distinguished Service in 2006, Melvin Jones 
Fellowship in 2008, Hellen Keller Sight Award in 2010 and Lions International President’s Leadership Award in 2012. 
In 2014, Windels was inducted into the Lions Multiple District 5M Hall of fame for Minnesota, Manitoba and Northwest 
Ontario. 
In an endorsement, Betty Arvidson, former finance director for the City of Crookston, wrote, “Jeannine has participated 
and held many leadership positions. But this does not define Jeannine. What inspires me the most is not how many 
committees she has been on or the positions that she has held but the reasons why. Jeannine is a true servant. She 
gracefully gives of her time and talent for the good of mankind. She is not looking for recognition and truly gives from 
the heart.” 
Windels and her husband, Harvey, live in Crookston. He  worked for the University of Minnesota Crookston for many 
years. 

Lion Jerry Amiot and PDG Jeannine Windels 
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Gerald “Jerry” Amiot, 74, was nominated by Allen Pederson of Crookston. (He was a county and state Outstanding Senior and serves on the  
Committee on Aging.) 
“As the Polk County administrator for many years, he did outstanding work and since his retirement, he has participated in several areas  
promoting community affairs such as the Polk County Museum, Polk County Historical Society, the Lions Club and especially the Crookston Ox 
Cart Days festival,” Pedersen wrote. 
“He has shown leadership and volunteerism. Jerry is a very honorable and worthwhile candidate,” Pedersen added.  
Amiot is a longtime member of the Crookston Lions Club. He held offices of vice president and president. He was Lions Distric t 5M-11 zone four 
chairman for two years. 
Amiot has been president of the Polk Historical Society since 2011. This includes a variety of duties from conducting meetings and overseeing 
committees. He spends hours as a volunteer at the Polk County Museum. Amiot was instrumental in saving the former Carnegie Library and its on
-going restoration. 
He is treasurer/assistant festival coordinator and organizer for AFRAN (Association of the French of the North). He is instrumental in arranging for 
musicians, dancers and presenters at the annual Chautauqua and French-Canadian/Metis Festival at Old Crossing and Treaty Park. 
Amiot has served on the Crookston Civic Music League board since 2011. The organization secures music and entrainment for five concerts per 
season. 
In 2011, he was appointed to the Northwest Regional Development Commission, which provides disaster relief planning, economic  development 
and various other benefits to the region. 
For 10 years, Amiot was a member and volunteer with the Crookston Community Theater. He served as an ethics committee member for the 14th 
District Minnesota Bar Association for two years. 
Amiot has received numerous awards after the age of 65, including Outstanding County Auditor of the Year for 2006, Experienced American 
Award in 2014 and Chamber of Commerce Chairman’s Award for Outstanding Service for 2014. 
In an endorsement, Crookston Mayor Gary Willhite wrote, “Jerry and I are long time members of the Lions Club and I must admit that Jerry lives 
our slogan ‘We Serve.” He has held every leadership role in our local club and also serves as zone chairman. He is truly committed to the many 
activities that the club provides and he is always one of the first persons to volunteer.” 
Willhite added, “Jerry has dedicated many hours to the Polk County Museum. . . The community is a proud home of a Carnegie Library. Although 
the community has built a new library, Jerry has worked to preserve this historic treasurer. The facility is a museum piece and used for many  
community events, well maintained and a work in progress.” 
Outstanding Senior Citizens 
Each year the Polk County Committee on Aging accepts nominations for the Outstanding Senior. The nominees must be at least 70, and judging is 
based on their volunteer activities after age 65. 
Polk County’s Outstanding Senior Citizens will be invited to the Minnesota State Fair Seniors Day, Thursday, Sept. 1, at 10:30 a.m. at the Leinie 
Lodge Bandshell.  
Out of a pool of nominees from each county in the state, two winners will be chosen for their outstanding commitment to community service 
since reaching the age of 65.  
This event is sponsored by the Minnesota State Fair, the State Fair Foundation and the Federation of County Fairs.  

Clayton Engelstad 

Fertile Lions  

September 17,  1931—

April 21, 2016 

John Young Jr 

Hawley Lions 

March 30, 1936—June 7, 

2016 

Gerald Webb 

Riverside Lions 

October 5, 1937—August 

27, 2016 

Dale Skallerud 

Hawley Lions 

September 24, 
1943—August 5, 

2016 
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1st VDG John’s KNORTHERN KNIGHTS 

KNORTHERN KNIGHTS!!! Is that a typo? No. Is it intentional? Yes. 

Did it get your attention? Probably. Do you want to know why I 

chose “Knorthern Knights” as the header for my newsletter  

columns? Let me tell you. 

 

“KNORTHERN”! District 5m-11is one of the three most ‘northern’ 

districts in Lions multiple district 5M(MD5M), which includes all 

of Minnesota, all of Manitoba, and northwest Ontario. We are 

‘Northern’ Lions!! I added the ‘K’ to ‘northern’ so it would match up visually and 

phonetically to ‘Knights’. Different, OK! So much for “Knorthern”. 

 

“KNIGHTS”! I love that image—knight. A knight is a title given to a person for  

service to a monarch or country or people. I attended Wartburg College in  

Waverly, Iowa. Our athletic teams were know as the Wartburg Knights, but that 

whole ‘service’ business, or ‘knight’ business was part of the mission of the  

college. We were equipped to ‘serve’ our country, to ‘serve’ people. I have been a Wartburg 

knight, since 1957. I am proud of that title. Helen Keller called Lions club members, ‘Knights of 

The Blind’, because of our service to the blind. Now we serve, not only the blind, but the hard of 

hearing, the diabetic, children, veterans, victims of natural disasters and victims of rampant  

diseases. We are servants. Knights. I’ve been a Knight of the Blind since 1994. I am proud of that 

title as well.  

 

“Knorthern Knights”! Get it? I hope to use this column in our monthly newsletter to share  

information about being “Knorthern Knights”. Opportunities! Challenges!! Suggestions!!  

Stories!! Ideas!! WE SERVE!! WE ARE KNORTHERN KNIGHTS!! 

 

One of my first steps as 1st VDG was a week end visit to the Leader Dogs for the Blind facility in 

Rochester Hills, MI. What an experience! Dee and 

I will never forget it. The place, the people, the 

passion, the mission, the clients—even the dogs 

we met, are printed indelibly on our minds and 

hearts. More than once we heard staff members 

declare, “We change lives here!” I believe it.  

Lions Clubs of 5M11 have long supported  

Leader Dogs for The Blind.  Keep it up. They have 

a new $14.5 million addition to their facility, 

dedicated and professional staff, generous  

volunteers, grateful 

clients—they change 

lives. Lion Ken Bauer of Barnesville Lions will be glad to speak to your 

club about Leader Dogs. I would be happy to share what information I 

have as well. Remember we are Knorthern Knights. 

 

I plan to attend the USA/Canada Forum in Omaha and hope that many of 

you are planning to be there also. Another Leadership event is closer to 

home. The Northern pride lions leadership forum will be held Nov 11-12 

at the shooting Star Convention Center in Mahnomen. You may choose up 

to 6 of the 36 seminars on Saturday. Registration info included in this 

newsletter. 

 

Let me know about zone meetings and other  

special events. I’d like to get to know you. We 

are in this Knight business together.  

 

Lion John 

1st VDG John 

Wollenzien  
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Upcoming Events 

Are you free Saturday, Sept. 17, 2016? Join us with your family, friends and well-behaved pups at our  

annual Can Do Woofaroo and Dog Video Festival! Every dollar raised goes towards providing freedom,  

independence and peace of mind for someone with a disability in our Minnesota community. The Woofaroo 

fundraising walk begins at 11 a.m. 

Interested in attending only the Dog Video Festival? Tickets are $10 and can be purchased via  

http://goo.gl/LoAQKO. The video part of the festival kicks off at 1 p.m.! 

 

We’re so excited for you to join the fun! You can learn more about the Can Do Woofaroo and how to  

participate at www.candowoofaroo.org. 

Sponsor a Peace Poster Contest entry 
Lions clubs can sponsor this art contest in your local 
schools or organized, sponsored youth groups. "A  
Celebration of Peace" is the theme of the 2016-17 Peace 
Poster Contest. 
Lions clubs interested in sponsoring the Lions  
International Peace Poster Contest must order a Peace 
Poster Contest kit (PPK-1) from the Club Supplies Sales 
Department at International Headquarters. The cost of 
the kit is US$11.95 plus shipping, handling and applicable 
taxes. Your Lions club must purchase a kit for each  
contest sponsored. Each kit contains: 
• Official Club Contest Guide and Rules 
• Official School or Youth Group Contest Guide and Rules 
• Participant Flyer to duplicate and give to participating 
students to take home 
• Sticker to place on back of winning poster 

 Certificates for contest winner and school or youth 
group 

You can order kits from the Club Supplies Sales  
Department at International Headquarters before  
October 1 2016. To order a kit, call Club Supplies Sales at 
(630) 571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. To order online, go to 
Club Supplies (https://www2.lionsclubs.org/) (do Item 
Search: Peace Poster Kit). 
As schools get started 
this fall be sure to have 
your kits ready for your 
group so the students 
are able to start  
working on their peace 
posters. 

http://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fgoo.gl%2FLoAQKO&h=HAQHS91BcAQFK8feXOhWlZc0bXQaSCMdjkHqkTAK-AveggQ&enc=AZMoUaOcgLrOrrUlCu5oVK_FJnTNlkRFWSqn0EidaBRe4I30ph6N7mC0bkzqccsXLhCgtjXXDmuHRPo9XZO8UamVHoNUSYm5mJ6EaS7JJli-aru_FkmxKbFzrAmln52zRYGBFGzgoEETjJNMKr
http://www.candowoofaroo.org/
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9th Annual 5M Leo Leadership Conference 

October 5-7, 2016 

Camp Friendship in Annandale, MN 

Cost $100 for LEO and Lions Members and  

$120 Non-LEO members 

Registration see the 5M11 website:   

http://www.e-district.org/sites/5m11/calendar.php 

http://www.e-district.org/sites/5m11/calendar.php


                 6 

 

(By November 1, 2016) 

The Warren Lions Club held their annual Adopt-A-High Rise 

BBQ Meal for the residents at the Warren Landmark Center 

at noon on Wednesday, July 27th. The residents at the 

Landmark Center were treated with a meal of burgers, brats, 

beans, chips and dessert. 

Cooking the burgers and brats in the picture above (L-R) is 

ex-Lion L. Pedar Larson and Lion Jon Holter.  Also assisting, 

but not in the picture, was Lion Darrell Rindy. 
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Most Minnesota Lions Clubs qualify to file Federal tax form 990N (less than $50,000 per year in gross receipts). This has to be filed 
online, and for most clubs it must be filed before November 15 of this year (there are a few Lions Clubs that have a calendar year 
as their fiscal year and your club must file each year by May 15). 
To file, the easiest way to do it is to go to the following website:  https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filing-
requirement-for-small-exempt-organizations-form-990-n-e-postcard 
 
Once you are at the site, you need to have the following: NEW this year you have to register on the IRS website. 
 
Completing the e-Postcard requires the eight items listed below: 
1. Employer identification number (EIN), also known as a Taxpayer Identification Number (TIM). Your secretary should have this, or 
you can get it for your club on the LCI website, www.mylci.org. then pull up your club, it will have the number listed. This is a nine 
digit number. 
2. Tax year Use July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016. 
3. Legal name and mailing address 
4. Any other names the organization uses 
5. Name and address of a principal officer 
6. Web site address if the organization has one 
7. Confirmation that the organization’s annual gross receipts are $50,000 or less 
8. If applicable, a statement that the organization has terminated or is terminating (going out of business) 
You MUST complete this every year. If you miss for 3 year, your club loses its tax exempt status and you must pay a $400 reinstate-
ment fee to get re-registered (or more, if you have more than $10,000 in donations made by the club, per year). Avoid the pain, 
make sure that this is done at the latest by November 15 of each year, but do it early in case there is some glitch that needs to be 
dealt with.  

INSTRUCTIONS FOR ANNUAL CORPORATE FILING WITH THE  

MINNESOTA SECRETARY OF STATE 

This needs to be done by all of the Minnesota clubs and districts by December 31 of each year. 
The instructions for the annual filing for Minnesota Secretary of State for corporate status are as follows: 
1. On the internet, enter https://online.sos.state.mn.us/abr/corp_annual_filing.asp 
2. Enter entity File # that you received with the notice from the Secretary of State’s office, and the entity type (NP – 

Non-Profit corporation) using the select button. 
3. If entered correctly, click “continue” 
4. Fill in the required information (President’s name and address) 
5. Click Submit Registration; click OK 
And you are good for another year! 

Thank you from West St. Paul Lions 

Heartfelt thank you to manager and staff 

at IGA for a very successful hot dog DAYZ 

from the West St. Paul Lions.  

5M11 Trustees are Russ McDougall and PDG Jeannine Windels 

https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filing-requirement-for-small-exempt-organizations-form-990-n-e-postcard
https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/annual-electronic-filing-requirement-for-small-exempt-organizations-form-990-n-e-postcard
https://online.sos.state.mn.us/abr/corp_annual_filing.asp
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Centennial Chairs: 

Jan and Jim Strandlie Kevin Gamble 

1703 Little John Court, Thief River Falls,  23 Bailey Ave, Winnipeg, MB  

MN USA 56701 Canada R2M 5S3  

R. 218.681.2116 R. 204.391.0644 

E. janstrandlie@mncable.net  E. kbgamble@hotmail.com  

E. jimstrandlie@mncable.net 

On Saturday August 6th, the Fertile Lions 
members loaded a little over 3 tons of 
newspapers, to go to Thief River Falls for 
recycling.  Members are from left are Lions 
Sylvia Nelson, Dean Radke, Chairman of the 
Newspapers Committee, Lions George Ackre, 
Dick Braun, and the clown Ray Nelson, Sheldon 
Larson and Art Gredvig, and Norma Erickson 
was snapping the pictures.  Then after all the 
loading, we still had 8 to 10 boxes of papers left 
to start on the next load. 

Lion Ken Bauer, center, received the Melvin Jones 
award at the club's annual steak fry held a couple 
of days prior to the Clay County Fair.  Pictured are 
Lion Ken's wife Jan, Lion President Mike Quiggle 
(L), and Past District Governor Lion Ken 
Kolding.  Lion Ken has been very active in all of the 
club's activities over the past 25 years, and has 
served as club President, Treasurer, and currently 
is the club secretary.  He was instrumental in 
setting up the annual stag 19 years ago, and has 
served as chairman of the annual Potato Days 
drawing for many years. 
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Lac du Bonnet Lions 

Lac du Bonnet Lions Club Canada Day Celebration Weekend 
A great time was had by all on the Canada Day weekend! Our club hosted its first ever Lions Oasis canteen, Family Fun Zone,  
Pickerel Fry and Talent Show and all were a huge success. Many activities were enjoyed by kids and adults alike and our fireworks 
were a big hit with the crowd. Our efforts resulted in generating some really great funds for our Club. 
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TRF Moonlighters Lioness 

July 30, 2016 Red Lake Falls parade.  Miss Thief River Falls 
Ashley Myers and Miss Riverfest Morgan Berg are being 
carried by Moonlighter Lioness Club of Thief River Falls 
Brent Fuller and Moonlighters President Sherry Sorenson in 
a 1994 Ford Mustang GT convertible owned by Brent.  

July 30, 2016 Red Lake Falls parade.  Miss Thief River Falls 
Ashley Myers and Miss Riverfest Morgan Berg are being 
carried by Moonlighter Lioness Club of Thief River Falls 
Brent Fuller and Moonlighters President Sherry Sorenson.  
We are pictured with the Hughes family of Karlstad. 

August 13, 2016 Karlstad parade.  Miss Thief River Falls 
Ashley Myers is being carried by Moonlighters Club of Thief 
River Falls member Brent Fuller and President Sherry 
Sorenson in a 1994 Ford Mustang GT convertible owned by 
Brent.  

August 20, 2016 Viking parade.  Miss Thief River Falls 
Ashley Myers is being escorted by Moonlighters Club of 
Thief River Falls member Brent Fuller and President Sherry 
Sorenson in a 1994 Ford Mustang GT convertible owned by 
Brent.  

August 20, 2016 - Crookston parade.  Gerald Amiot and 

Jeannine Windels Polk County Senior Citizens are being 

carried by Thief River Falls Moonlighters member Brent Fuller 

and President Sherry Sorenson in Brent's 1994 Ford Mustang 

GT convertible.  This our second parade of the day. 
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Canadian Diabetes Association D-CAMP For Children With Diabetes 

Here are some wonderful photos taken at the Canadian Diabetes Association D-Camp for children with diabetes, several Lions 

clubs provided financial support to send children to camp.  Members of Ste. Annes MB & Winnipeg South Lions Clubs attended   

D-CAMP and we all learned lots.  Lion Andrea, we provide you with a better overview of the program. 

We also had the pleasure to say thank you to two of the owners of FOODFARE, who continually lead their support to LCI, we  

presented them with a certificate of appreciation  
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Lac du Bonnet Lions 

Grand Opening of the Accessible (Leslie) Park  

On July 9th 2016, the Lac du Bonnet Lions hosted the Grand Opening of their new Accessible Park. The Club began fundraising f or 

the play structures back in 2013 and succeeded in raising the required $92,000 with the help of many friends and sponsors, and a 

matching grant of $37,500 US dollars from the Lions Clubs International Foundation. Lion Gunter Zionn, the LCIF Multiple District 

Coordinator attended the festivities.  
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Karlstad Lions BBQ cook-off 

The Karlstad Lions hosted a BBQ Ribs Cook-off on August 13 during Moosefest. Judges were from WDAZ TV.  

The Karlstad Lions also raffled off a quilt during the cook-off. 
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5M11 is so excited to add so many new Lions to help us “SERVE” our communities. Thank you for taking the 

time out of your busy schedule to be a part of this hard working service organization. We look forward to 

working with you, side by side and strive to make a difference in a community or world-wide project to help 

“a person in need”. THE FOLLOWING LIST IS AS FROM LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL. So if your new  

members are not on this list yet, it is due to when we get the confirmation from International.  

Clubs, as you add new members, please e-mail Lion Stacy, Newsletter Editor,  

as well as DG Mike to be included in the next newsletter.  

(E-mail is skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com) 

Paul Jesse – Ada Lions Club 

Cynthia Julin – Ada Lions Club 

Jason Menge – Ada Lions Club 

Gary Halvorson – Alvarado Lions Club 

Rodney Rhineberger – Bagley Lions Club 

Vicki Heiler – Dilworth Loco Ladies Lions Club 

Michele McLaughlin – Dilworth Loco Ladies Lions 

Club 

Crystal Smith – Gonvick Lions Club 

Krista Friesen – Grunthal Lions Club 

Jeremy Rychlock – Grygla Lions Club 

Daniel Noreen – Hawley Lions Club 

Brian Petermann – Hawley Lions Club 

Chantel Kaczanowski – Pinawa Lions Club 

Melissa Haugen – Sabin Lions Club 

Trenton Hard – Warroad Lions Club  

New Lion Members to 5M11 July 1—Aug 20 
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Canadian Foundations Updates 

Welcome to another Lions year! We trust everyone enjoyed a happy summer. 

The summer found us very busy with eyeglass and hearing aid recycling and it looks like we are off to a good 

start with the month of July receiving 6385 pairs of eyeglasses and numerous hearing aids.  

We were in a number of meetings over the summer which included; Strategic Planning,  

professional discussions regarding hearing information for the Lions Children’s Hearing Education and  

Resource Centre as well as information for Vision Screeners. 

We anticipate a busy year ahead and look forward to working with each and everyone of you. Please do not 

hesitate to call should you have any questions. We would be pleased to assist you. 

Helpful Hint: 

We have 2 Bank Accounts: Lions Eye Bank and Lions Foundation with several sub accounts in each.  

When issuing all vision related cheques payable to Lions Eye Bank and in the Memo line a reference should 

be made such as: Journey for Sight, In Memorium, Parade of Green or Medical Assistance.  

When issuing all other cheques payable to Lions Foundation and in the Memo line a reference should be 

made such as: Medical Assistance, Parade of Green, In Memorium, Rural Housing or Lions Hearing  

Foundation. 

We believe this identifies where you want your donation to be made as well as a record of your wishes.  

Thanks for all you do! 

Please check out and refer to our Web Site;: eyebankmanitoba.com. There is a wealth of information at your 

disposal. 

Sincerely Elly Prendergast 

MN Lions Diabetes Foundation Trustees Connie Hagen, left, 
and Kim Peters, right, presented Immediate Past District 
Governor Gerald Fontaine with the Dream Catcher Award at 
the first Cabinet meeting August 13th. 

District Governor Mike Janssen presented Past District 
Governor Doug Wiens with a certificate for completing 
Guiding Lions Training. 

http://www.eyebankmanitoba.com
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The MD5M Council of Governors met in St. Cloud MN on Saturday, July 23, 2016 at 
the Kelly Inn.  The Council consists of all 12 District Governors along with the Council 
Chair Lion Todd Neumann.  The Council meets 4 times a year to review MD5M Lions  
business.  This was the first meeting of the Council since they took office at Fukuora 
Japan on June 27th.  One District Governor from 5M8 Lion Judy Hoofnagle was  
unable to attend the Lions Club International Convention so a small ceremony was 
held for Lion Judy to install her as District Governor for 5M8. 

International Director Bruce Beck (2016-2018) reported that 37,000 Lions attended 
the International Convention. ID Bruce will serve on the Constitution/Bylaws Committee for Lions Clubs International. The new 
officers for LCI are: International President Robert “Bob” E. Corlew from Milton Tennessee; First Vice President Naresh Aggarwal 
from Delhi India; Second Vice President Gudrun Bjort Yngvadottir from Gardabaer Iceland; Third Vice President Jung-Yul from 
Busan City Republic of Korea.   

The meeting started with the passing of the gavel from Past Council Chair Kathy Jensen to Council Chair Todd Neumann. It was  
announced that PDG Bill & PDG Donna Mae Landwehr from 5M8 have established 9 new lions clubs in our Multiple this past year.  
This year they have started 2 new clubs in the Multiple. CC Todd informed us that IP Bob Corlew’s is asking us to foster peac e 
throughout the world so CC Todd is asking each District to host a Community Peace Project. 

We now have 21,523 Lions in MD5M as of June 30, 2016 stated MD5M Global Membership Chair PDG David Dominick. Awards 
were given to Districts for: Member Retention- 5M3; Women Net Gain-5M5; Most Women- 5M10 40%; Out of Transition- 5M10 & 
5M3;  Highest Plus in Membership- 5M10; Most New Members- 5M9 with 286; New Club Award- 2 new clubs 5M4 & 5M9; 1 new 
club- 5M11, 5M1, 5M5, 5M8, 5M10; Best Year in Membership- 5M10. 

The District Governors voted to continue with assisting the Oral Health Initiative. They received information from 5M3 PDG Da n 
Snobl and Cris Gilb, Director for Health & Human Services in 6 counties in SW MN.  Pediatricians/General Practitioners have started 
working with this organization in doing baby checks for dental problems and referring the child to Dentists for cavies care. The  
biggest problem is many DDS refuse to treat young children especially those on medical assistance. In Southwest Minnesota there 
are 26 DDS with only 3 who will take medical assistance patients.  Children should visit the dentist for the first time by the age of 1. 
A mouthful of decay can cause death.  We need to prevent cavities. 

Vision Honduras was presented by PDG Orville Trettin Letter who asked for support to send volunteers to Honduras in January.  It 
costs a volunteer $600 trip expense along with $750 living expense while working in Honduras.  This will be their 9th trip with over 
10,000 pairs of eye glasses and sunglasses being given away. They are in need of volunteers and donations. Since this is not an 
MD5M project, it was approved for District Lions to help out. 

Sending a Marching Band to the International Convention Parade in Chicago was discussed by PDG Keith Johnson. He has 2 bands 
who maybe going.  Financial costs were discussed. We have money in our Parade fund to send both bands for the 100th  
Anniversary Celebration. It was voted in favor to send both bands, using 1 band for another country who will pay to have a band 
march with them.  A short discussion was then held on the 2018 International Convention Parade in Las Vegas Neva 

The Centennial Committee is receiving money from LCI with matching funds from the MD5M Multiple.  This money will be used at 
the Mall of America on Saturday, June 3 in the afternoon for a Lions Celebration for Lions 100th Anniversary.  Everyone is asked to 
attend this event. 

A visit from the International Youth Exchange delegation invited the Council of Governors and guests to their International Supper.   
A dish is made by each student from their home country and shared with everyone in attendance.  Twenty eight youth from 16 
different countries were visiting Minnesota and participating in Camp Spicer. 

Lions Minnesota Hearing Foundation reported that $118,000 was raised so far for the D-Feat Hearing Loss with $132,000 total 
pledged. A new fundraiser is coming out to each club to update the busy University of Minnesota facility with state of art  
equipment. “$100 for 100 years” is a campaign where each Lions club will receive a box to donate to this event. 

We will not be receiving MD5M Directory disks this year.  A PDF version of the directory will be available via email so a hard copy of 
Districts, Clubs and Presidents/Secretaries will be available but there will be no directory available to access all Lions members in 
MD5M.  Please do not share the information in these directories for they are not to be used for solicitation. 

The Minnesota Lions Vision Foundation is hosting their annual Minnesota State Fair booth. New equipment for the first eye surgery 
suite is being installed at the U of M with hope for 4 or more in the near future.  There will be a name change coming in the near 
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Contest Guidelines: 

The Public Relations Contest is to promote Lions and the 100th Centennial Anniversary. Every club in the Multiple is invited to 

participate. Small clubs have the same chance as a large club to win. 

If there are not enough lines on the application in any area, feel free to attach another page. 

Each District will award 1 winner per year. A plaque will be given to the winner of each District at the Multiple Convention in 2017 

& 2018. An overall winner will be chosen from the 12 District winners and will be awarded at the 2017 & 2018 Multiple  

Convention. A money amount will be determined by the District Governors at the July 2016 Council of Governors.  

Contest will run from July 1, 2016- December 31, 2017 and January 1, 2017 –December 31, 2017.  

Please submit your application to your District Public Relations Chair. If your District does not have a PR Chair, then submit it to 

your Newsletter Editor.  

Mail to: 

Lion Sandy Carlson, Public Relations Chair or Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 

1109 2nd Ave N  3200 22nd St. S. Apt 424 

Moorhead MN 5656  Fargo ND 58104 

designerinmn@msn.com  skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

future because our area now extends beyond Minnesota.  There are 1,165 Helen Keller Awards available.  If your club is one of  the 
clubs with an award available (check with your District Chair on this) please consider awarding this to someone in your club or 
community. 

 The GMT’s theme for the year is “Invite for Impact” which involves 3 steps: Chartering, Retaining, Recruiting.  “Grow more to serve 
more”. 

LCIF- MD5M is number 2 in donations to LCIF in the United States, California being in first place. Club participation in MD5M was at 
87%.  For every district that has 100% participation in donating to LCIF in 2016-2017 Multiple Chair Lion Bert Nelson will donate 
$100.00. 

KidSight approached MLVF with a request for $100,000 in their effort to purchase eye screeners of pre-school children in all  
districts of MD5M. MLVF agreed to help them once they present MLVF a written grant request, get a tax ID, have a bank account 
and become 501(c)3 qualified. 

Leader Dogs for the Blind made their goal of $14.5 million to build kennels. A bus trip in the spring from MD5M is being planned to 
travel to Rochester Michigan to tour the new facility. Eighty six people were trained in white cane use which is the first step in  
being considered in receiving a dog. 

MN Lions Diabetes Foundation is planning a tour of their Research building on April 8, 2017. A new website will coming that will list 
upcoming events. 

The upcoming Multiple Convention for April 21-23, 2017 in Bemidji already has 155 Lions pre-registered. Cost is $110.00 until 
March 1. 

The Winnipeg Host Committee announced a calendar fund raiser for their convention in 2018. Each district is asked to sell 166   
calendars (3 calendars per club) to help with expenses.  This calendar will be an 18 month calendar. 

Special Olympics completed their “Opening Eyes” in June. They screened 459 athletes, gave out 460 pairs of sports glasses using 
monies from an LCIF grant 

~Lion Cheri Appel, MD5M PR Chair 
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District Governor Mike Janssen (Tammy) 
R. 204.669.0473 
C. 204.479.1873 
mjanssen@shaw.ca 
 
1st Vice District Governor  
John Wollenzien (Dee) 
R. 218.681.2117 
C. 218.686.3316 
deeandjohnwollenzien@mncable.net 
 
2nd Vice District Governor and Lions 
Foundation of Canada Dogs Guides,  
Bill Myskiw (Evelyn) 
R. 204.339.1242 
wjmyskiw@shaw.ca  
 

Cabinet Secretary,  
Deanne Williams (Dave) 
R. 218.790.3715 
5m11cabsec@gmail.com or  
williams.deanne77@gmail.com  
 
Cabinet Treasurer, Nadine Myers (Butch) 
R. 218.567.8305 
nmyers2@arvig.net  
 
District Administrator & Project New 
Hope, Jenifer Spielman (Mark) 
R. 218.567.8281 
C. 218.556.5660 
5m11Jenifer@gmail.com 
 
Immediate Past District Governor,  
Gerald Fontaine (Eliane Carmel) 
R. 204.433.7955 
gerryfontaine@gmail.com 
 
Club Quality Initiative (CEP) USA and GLT 
Leader, PDG Joanne Swanson (Wayne) 
R. 218.281.5922 
B. 218.281.4343 
F. 218.281.1888 
5m11pdgjoanne@gmail.com 
 
GMT Leader, PDG Doug Wiens (Kathryn) 
R. 204.434.6042 
B. 204.326.9844 or 888.411.9311 
doug@prudentialriverbend.ca or 
djwiens@mymts.net 
 
Zone Chair Mentor (Zones 3, 5, 6, 7) and 
Centennial Service Challenge US, 
Jan Strandlie (Jim) 
R. 218.681.2116 
janstrandlie@mncable.net 
 

Zone 1 Chair Brain Norberg (Mary) 
R.218.287.2484 
W. 218.299.5151 
binlou4@prodigy.net 
Clubs: Barnesville, Barnesville Thursday 
Nite, Dilworth, Dilworth Loco Ladies,  
Dilworth/Glyndon/Felton Leos, Glyndon, 
Glyndon Lioness, Moorhead, Moorhead 
Midday Central, Sabin. 
 
Zone 2 Chair Mark Spielman (Jenifer) 
R. 218.567.8281 
C. 218.766.6738 
markspiel53@gmail.com 
Clubs: Ada, Flom and Area, Gary, Hawley, 
Halstad, Hitterdal, Twin Valley, Ulen. 
 
Zone 3 Chair  
Clubs: Bagley, Fosston-Lengby, Gonvick, 
Winger. 
 
Zone 4 Chair Roger Grundhaus 
R. 218.281.5951 
C. 218.686.7259 
rgrundhaus@crookston.org  
Clubs: Crookston Noon Day, Crookston 
Leos, Fertile, Red Lake Falls, UMC. 
 
Zone 5 Chair Deb DuChamp (Jim) 
R. 218.465.4239 
B. 218.465.4215 
C. 218.684.1595 
d_duke50@hotmail.com 
Clubs: Alvarado, Oslo, Plummer, Plummer 
Too, Thief River Falls, TRF Moonlighters 
Lioness, TRF Noon Lioness, St. Hilaire, 
Warren. 
 
Zone 6 Chair Gladwin Lynne 
R. 218.201.0655 
C. 218.745.4457 
galynne@mncable.net 
Clubs: Argyle, Hallock, Karlstad, Lake  
Bronson, Lancaster, Newfolden, Stephen.  
 
Zone 7 Chair Colleen Hoffman 
R. 218.683.3534 
B. 218.681.4047 
V. 218.689.0258 
choffman@mncable.net 
Clubs: Goodridge, Goodridge Lion Tamers, 
Greenbush-Badger, Grygla, Roseau,  
Wannaska, Warroad. 
 
 
 

Zone 8 Chair and Centennial Service  
Challenge Canada, Kevin Gamble (Andrea 
Kwasnicki) 
R. 204.391.0644 
kbgamble@hotmail.com 
Clubs: Grunthal, Riverside, South Junction 
and Area Pineland, Steinbach and Area, 
Ste. Anne, Winnipeg South, Winnipeg 
Transcona, Winnipeg Asia. 
 
Zone 9 Chair Stephen Logan 
R. 204.421.5857 
C. 204.599.6293 
sma.logan@yahoo.ca 
Clubs: Beausejour, East Kildonan, East St. 
Paul, Lac du Bonnet, Pinawa, West St. 
Paul, Whitemouth and District. 
 
Zone 10 Chair Brian Nazarko (Jan) 
R. 204-233.2736 
jnazarko@mts.net 
Clubs: Selkirk and District, Winnipeg,   
Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar/Lakeside, 
Winnipeg Ma’di, Winnipeg West. 
 
Technology/Webmaster  
PDG Dave Hollyoake (Barb) 
R. 204.642.4650 
C. 204.797.5930 
dave@hollyoake.ca 
 
Mid Winter Convention Chairs 
Norm “Butch” Myers (Nadine) 
R. 218.567.8305 
C. 218.242.5838 
nmyers2@arvig.net 
John Otto 
R. 218.596.8394 
jdo@arvig.net  
 
Public Relations, Sandy Carlson 
C. 701.371.0129 
designerinmn@msn.com 
 
Newsletter Editor, Stacy Kleinwachter 
C. 612.269.1582 
skleinwachter@yahoo.com or  
specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

mailto:mjanssen@shaw.ca
mailto:deeandjohnwollenzien@mncable.net
mailto:wjmyskiw@shaw.ca
mailto:5m11cabsec@gmail.com
mailto:williams.deanne77@gmail.com
http://www.e-district.org/sites/5m11/contact.php#
mailto:5m11Jenifer@gmail.com
mailto:gerryfontaine@gmail.com
mailto:5m11pdgjoanne@gmail.com
mailto:doug@prudentialriverbend.ca
mailto:djwiens@mymts.net
mailto:janstrandlie@mncable.net
mailto:binlou4@prodigy.net
mailto:markspiel53@gmail.com
mailto:rgrundhaus@crookston.org
mailto:d_duke50@hotmail.com
mailto:galynne@mncable.net
mailto:choffman@mncable.net
mailto:kbgamble@hotmail.com
mailto:sma.logan@yahoo.ca
mailto:jnazarko@mts.net
mailto:dave@hollyoake.ca
mailto:nmyers2@arvig.net
mailto:jdo@arvig.net
mailto:designerinmn@msn.com
mailto:skleinwachter@yahoo.com
mailto:specialk.stacy@gmail.com
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Archives/Historian,  
PDG Ross Johnston (Betty Jo) 
R. 204.489.7937 
F. 204.784.1211 
rajohnston@shaw.ca 
 
Can Do Canines,  
Jim DuChamp (Debbie) 
R. 218.465.4239 
jdukei@hotmail.com 
 
CancerCare Intitiative, Canada  
Robert “Bob” McIntyre 
R. 204.667.6092 
C. 204.471.8615 
juster4466@gmail.com 
 
Centennial Service Challenge US,  
PDG Jim Strandlie (Jan) 
R. 218.681.2116 
C. 218.686.0205 
jimstrandlie@hotmail.com 
 
Constitution/Bylaws; LCIF, US  
and Policy/Legal Advisor, US 
PDG Wayne Swanson (Joanne) 
R. 218.281.5922 
B. 218.281.4343 
F. 218.281.1888 
C. 218.280.2013 
wayne@swansonlaw.net 
 
Diabetes, Canada 
Andrea Kwasnicki (Kevin Gamble) 
R. 204.283.9865 
B. 204.925.3800, ext 228 
C. 204.250.4533 
andrea.kwasnicki@diabetes.ca 
 
 

Diabetes Foundation Trustees, US 
Connie Hagen (Donald) 
R. 218.465.4685 
constancerh@hotmail.com 
Kim Peters (Kevin) 
R. 218.584.8364 
B. 218.784.7121 
C. 218.556.6972 
kpeters@arvig.net 
 
LCIF, Canada 
PDG Gunter Zionn (Veronica) 
R. 204.505.3370 
Fax: 204.416.6245 
veronicakresz@yahoo.com 
 
LCIF, US 
John Vik (Clarice) 
R. 218.281.3699 
C. 218.289.1238 
jmvik@rrv.net 
 
Leader Dog, 
Ken Bauer (Jan) 
R. 218.354.7288 
B. 800.200.3642 
C. 701.866.1700 
kenbauer@mail.com 
 
Lions Eye Bank & MAP, Manitoba & NW 
Ontario, PDG Chris Barnard (Pat) 
R. 204.422.8259 
C. 204.988.0292 
cbarnard@mymts.net 
Ray Downey 
R. 204.254.0107 
C. 204.391.0721 
rmdowney@mymts.net 
 
 

Lions Foundation of Canada Dogs Guides, 
Bea Barnard (Don) Director Manitoba & 
NW Ontario 2016-2019 
C. 204.479.2727 
R. 204.783.9761 
beabarn@mymts.net 
 
Lions MD5M Hearing Foundation of  
Canada, PDG John Sinclair (Debbie) 
R. 204.488.6618 
deborah.sinclair@shaw.ca 
 
Lions MD5M Hearing Foundation, US;  
Pin Trading and USA/Canada Forum,  
PDG Jim Aasness 
R. 218.233.7341 
C. 218.790.7747 
jimaasness@aol.com 
 
MN Lions Vision Foundation Trustees, 
Russ McDougall 
R. 218.962.3433 
rgrjdoug@feltontel.net 
PDG Jeannine Windels (Harvey) 
R. 218.281.2953 
C. 218.280.5703 
jwindels@gra.midco.net 
 
Yourth Outreach: Peace Poster/Project 
Pride, Canada 
Beverly Simard (Rolly) 
R. 204.345.2823 
rasimard@mts.net 
 
Policy/Legal Advisor, Canada 
Barb Shields (Denis Labossiere) 
R. 204.253.4240 
B. 204.957.4615 
F. 204.957.4263 
bms@aikins.com 

mailto:rajohnston@shaw.ca
mailto:jdukei@hotmail.com
mailto:juster4466@gmail.com
mailto:jimstrandlie@hotmail.com
mailto:wayne@swansonlaw.net
mailto:andrea.kwasnicki@diabetes.ca
mailto:constancerh@hotmail.com
mailto:kpeters@arvig.net
mailto:veronicakresz@yahoo.com
mailto:jmvik@rrv.net
mailto:kenbauer@mail.com
mailto:cbarnard@mymts.net
mailto:rmdowney@mymts.net
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mailto:deborah.sinclair@shaw.ca
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mailto:jwindels@gra.midco.net
mailto:rasimard@mts.net
mailto:bms@aikins.com
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Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos of 5M-11!  
 

Thank you to all the clubs that put forth submissions this past year 2015-2016 as well as 

the cabinet members that sent me items. 56 out of 70 of the clubs had submitted something. 

That’s 80% of the clubs. This year, I want to see this number increase with the ultimate goal of 

getting every club to submit even ONE item, whether it be an awesome project,  
someone getting an awards or showing what you do in the community. We love to hear what 
you are doing and it may give other clubs ideas on what to do. 
  

LETS RAISE UP AND MEET THIS CHALLENGE 
 

Please send the information to me by the 25th of each month  
unless stated otherwise.  

Upcoming deadlines for the newsletter:  
September 25th — October Newsletter 
October 25th — November Newsletter 

 

Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 
Email: skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

 

Thanks to the following Lions, Lioness and Leo clubs for submissions: Barnesville, Barnesville 
Thursday Nite, Crookston, Dilworth, Dilworth Loco Ladies, Fertile, Flom and Area,  
Fosston-Lengby, Grunthal, Hawley, Karlstad, Lac du Bonnet, Moorhead, Riverside, Sabin,  
St. Hilaire, Ste. Anne, Steinbach and Area, Stephen, Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness,  
Warren, West St. Paul, Whitemouth and District, Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar/Lakeside, Winnipeg 
Ma’di, Winnipeg South and Winnipeg West. 
 
Off to a GREAT Start, 27 clubs! 

Wanted YOUR CLUB Help for the Newsletter 

Lions Club International: www.lionsclubs.org 

Multiple District 5M: www.lionsmd5m.org 

District 5M-11: http://e-district.org/sites/5m11 *NEW* 

Lions Program Sites: Can Do Canines: www.can-do-canines.org 

Leader Dogs for the Blind: www.leaderdog.org 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF): www.lcif.org/EN/  

Lions Eye Bank of Manitoba and NW Ontario: www.eyebankmanitoba.com 

Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guides: www.dogguides.com 

Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation: www.mnlionsdiabetes.org 

Project New Hope: www.projectnewhope.net 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum: www.usacanadalionsforum.org 

www.LionsUniversity.org *NEW* Check it out 

Websites to Know 

http://www.lionsclub.org
http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://e-district.org/sites/5m11
http://www.can-do-canines.org
http://www.leaderdog.org
http://www.lcif.org/EN/
http://www.eyebankmanitoba.com
http://www.dogguides.com/
http://www.mnlionsdiabetes.org
http://www.projectnewhope.net
http://www.usacanadalionsforum.org
http://www.LionsUniversity.org
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Today’s Date_____________________    Club:______________________________________ 

Preferred Date_________________________  Alternate Date:_________________________ 

Person Requesting___________________________  

Phone#____________________________ 

If more than one club will be attending, please include the names of all clubs: 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________

Meeting Time:______________   Social Time:_____________ Dinner Time:_______________ 

Location:____________________________________________________________________ 

Lions Contact Person for visit:____________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________  

Cell:_______________________________________ 

E-Mail:__________________________________   

Special requests: (Ex. Special Speech, induction of new members, installation of officers,  

present awards, etc.) 

 

Please submit as soon as possible. I will confirm date with contact person either by phone or  

e-mail as soon as possible after request is received. 

 Please send this information to: 

DG Mike Janssen 

58 Walter Copp Cres 

Winnipeg, MB R2K 4H7 

R. 204.669.0473 or C. 204.330.3802 

Email: mjanssen@shaw.ca 

Lions 5M11 District Governor 

Club Visitation Request Form 

2016-2017 

mailto:mjanssen@shaw.ca
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO THE FOLLOWING CLUBS 

 Crookston Noon Day Lions 78 years 9/14/1938 

 Beausejour Lions 68 years 9/28/1948 

 Karlstad Lions 65 years 9/28/1951 

 East Kildonan Lions 63 years 9/10/1953 

 Red Lake Falls Lions 41 years 9/22/1975 

 West St. Paul Lions   6 years 9/2/2010 

 Winnipeg Asia Lions   6 years 9/2/2010 

We added 6 new members this month 

(August)  

while losing 2 bringing us to 1909  

this month with a +4.  

For the year, we have added 20 members 

and dropped 16 for a +4. 

Worldwide membership is 1,382,437 

Did you ask someone 

 to be a Lion today? 

Like the NEW district Banner! 

We have five of them—2 on the  
Canadian side and 3 on the American side. 

Have an event, zone meeting, project 
coming up and would like the district  

banner at your event?  
Contact DG Mike Janssen, 1st VDG John 
Wollenzien or Lion John Vik to check out 

the banners.  

On a first come, first serve basis. Just  
remember, you will need to get it back for 

the next club to use.  

If you use the banner at your event, take a 
photo and send it in to Newsletter Editor 

Stacy Kleinwachter. 


